
Te Kākano Hub Newsletter  
Term 4 ~ Week 9 & 10 ~ 2020

侬好 Nóng hō! - Greetings in Shanghainese!
Easter is such an important time in the life of a Christian. This year is a great opportunity to 

reflect on what we were doing to celebrate Easter last year. Jesus has shown his graciousness to 
us over the past year, as always, and it’s an honour to be able to really concentrate on our 

worship of Him over this Holy season.

We welcome Olly, Fynn & Miané to Te Kākano!

Living Christianly
This term, we will be focussing on Christ-Like.
Wk 9 Concept: Jesus’s death on the cross
Memory Verse: True love is God’s love for us, not our love for God. God sent his 
Son to die in our place to take away our sins. 1 John 4:10

Wk 10 Concept: Jesus’s resurrection
Memory Verse: Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ. God 
has great mercy, and because of his mercy he gave us a new life. He gave us a 
living hope because Jesus Christ rose from death. 1 Peter 1:3

Concerns at School
Time to time, you may have a concern that comes up for your children and/or your whānau. We 
thought we would take the opportunity now to remind you how our school structure works for 
concerns and who to see about what.

 

Kōhanga Teachers
Kendra Ficks
Gabby Nuthall
Mark Smith
Emily Langridge

Anything to do with your child’s health needs, friendship issues, concerns 
about reading/writing/maths, in class behaviour of your child or another 
child, Collaborative Actions Plans, things your child may have said at 
home that have worried you or anything that involves pastoral care 
support.

Team Leader
Kendra

Wider curriculum concerns, Level 2 behaviours, further clarification after 
a conversation with a kōhanga teacher, bullying, lack of academic 
progress over time, elevating friendship issues and any hub wide 
decisions/queries. 

Principal
Liz

Level 3 behaviours or laying a formal complaint about a situation that 
you feel has not be addressed appropriately by the kōhanga teachers or 
team leader.

If you feel it is not a ‘quick’ conversation or you’d like to sit down with the staff member involved, 
please email us with a brief outline of what your concern is about and a day/time that suits you. 
We will endeavour to get back to you as soon as possible with a time to meet. There is more 
information about formal complaints in the School & Whānau Partnership Handbook on the RCS 
website under the ‘Parent Information’ tab.
Side note: End of term time for juniors can become more challenging as they become more 
weary, and we do expect the odd incident to occur. Please speak to your child’s kōhanga teacher 
directly if anything happens over the next couple of weeks.



Reminders
● Our lost property box is overflowing - please check daily to ensure your child has all their stuff.
● Children MUST wear correct uniform everyday. Reminder notes will now be

sent home unless the child brings a note to their Kōhanga teacher explaining their incorrect 
uniform.

● Please ensure your child has a named sunhat.

 

Blessings from
Miss Emily Langridge (Koru)
Mrs Kendra Ficks (Mānuka)
Mrs Gabby Nuthall (Kōwhai) 

Mr Mark Smith (Rarahu)

Week 9 & 10 Events
Week 9 Mon 29 Mar

Tues 30 Mar

Wed 31 Mar

Thurs 1 Apr

Mrs Ficks CRT Day: Mr Andrew Deadmarsh in Mānuka.

Miss Langridge CRT Day: Mr Andrew Deadmarsh in

Mr Smith CRT Day: Mr Abel Robb in Rarahu.
TK Assembly from 2:20pm: Everyone is welcome to attend while at Level 1.

Teacher Only Day: No school for students.

Week 10 Mon 5 Apr

Tues 6 Apr

Wed 7 Apr

Thurs 9 Apr

Fri 10 Apr

Easter Monday: No school.

Easter Tuesday: No school.

Mrs Nuthall at Reading Recovery Training in the Afternoon: Miss Horn covering.

Mrs Nuthall’s CRT Day: Mr Andrew Deadmarsh in Kōwhai

TK Team Hui Day: TK teachers will be offsite preparing for Term 2. Mr Andrew Deadmarsh is  
in Mānuka, Mrs Madeleine Cunningham is in Kōwhai and Mr Abel Robb is in Rarahu.

Weekly Mon & Tues

Fridays

Meetings: Please be aware TK teachers have meetings after school on these days, so please 
pick your children up promptly so we can get ready for these.

TK Assembly from 9:05am: Everyone is welcome to attend while at Level 1 - not at Level 2.

TK visits RCS Library: Please bring back library books each week so your child can get new 
books for their Saturday/Sunday reading.

Spelling/Library: Please ensure your child brings their spelling notebook and library books 
to school every Friday.

Mile’stone’ Reading at Home
Wow! Mile’stone’ Reading at Home is taking off! We have 
multiple certificates to hand out every week to children who 
are trying their best to read every day. A reminder that 
poems/library books are sent home as shared reading and 
can still be signed off, even if your child didn’t read them 
individually. Thankfully we found some pearl beads, so we 
have replaced the old bead strand with a new one. Please 
look after these, we aren’t about to replace them if 
lost/broken.

Celebrating our new 25 Nights 
Pearl Gem Readers:

Micah B, Mackenzie, Ella, 
Carter, Kyle, Frans, 

Ameleah, Oliver, Alannah

Celebrating our new 50 Nights 
Opal Gem Readers:

Azariah


